
 Kentucky Road Riders 

River Valley Riders—Chapter G 
August 2025 

 “FRIENDS FOR FUN, SAFETY, AND KNOWLEDGE” 

NEXT GET-TOGETHER:  Tuesday 8/12/25 — American Legion, Post 4, 8355 US-42, Florence, KY 

41042. 6pm Social Hours, bring your meal to eat. 7pm Meeting. 

The website now features an Event Calendar which lists dates for all social, camping and rides. Details for 
each type of event are located separately. Ride event details can be found here Ride Schedule.  

Welcome to the River Valley Riders, “The G”, a local chapter of Wing’D Riders, located in 

Northern Kentucky (Florence). We are a group of like-minded motorcyclists who gather to 

ride! We welcome all brands of motorcycles.  

https://chapterg.org
https://chapterg.org/ride-schedule/
https://chapterg.org/ride-schedule-2024/


Diego’s Mexican Grill, Madison, IN 

 

   The group was small, but the food was really good.  Our Lunch ride took us to Diego’s Mexican Grill in 

Madison, IN.  Our ride took us thru some cute little towns—Farmers Retreat and Friendship. 



Y’ALL GAME 

 

 

 

 We had a great time at the Y’all’s Game. Once again, thanks Donita for organizing this event and 

getting us some great seats. 

Our night started out with dinner at Acapulco Mexican Restaurant.  Then it was off to the ball-

game.  I would like to say that Y’all’s won, but unfortunately they lost to the Joliet Slammers 18-2. 
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SPONSOR’S BLOCK 

Happy Summer! 

This space usually is filled with a story about my best, or worst, ride. However, after having been on a bike for 

over six decades, it’s kinda hard to pick out just one. 

I think that riding is something that you do, not for just one reason, but many. It’s difficult, if not impossible, 

to explain to a non-rider what it is that makes you want to get on a bike and ride.  

Going for a ride, especially with a group of like-minded people is always enjoyable and something to look for-

ward to! 

Maybe it’s the freedom or maybe it’s the enjoyment of being outside - I don’t know, but I DO know that it’s 

addictive! Guess that’s why I’m still riding. 

If you’re reading this, you probably have some of the same feelings. You’re a prisoner to the weather, but 

that’s just part of the experience.  

Ride safe and ride often! 

John Keiter 
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I was recently reading the August issue of Rider Magazine 

which its main theme is the upcoming 100 anniversary of 

U S Route 66 in 2026. The articles told tales of the wonder-

ful adventures the authors had experienced over the years 

on “The Mother Road.”  They reminded me of my own 

misadventures on sections of that old highway back in 

2011. 

To set the stage, let me explain the genesis of the trip. My 

friend and riding buddy, Jim, at that time liked to take long 

trips, most of the time on a whim. We had taken many 

trips east and south to Virginia, North Carolina, South Car-

olina and Tennessee. Several trips were made north and 

west to Illinois, Wisconsin, Yellowstone National Park and 

Glacier National Park. There were two common things 

about all these trips. He would ask me to plan the route 

and he would always cut the trips short after 3 or 4 days 

on the road.  At the time I was riding a 1995 Goldwing and 

my friend was riding a newer Harley. 

The Route 66 trip was no different. I suggested we leave 

late morning on a Saturday and stop somewhere south of 

Chicago.   This would allow us to start Route 66 in Chicago 

on a Sunday morning early and avoid the congestion 

downtown. Needless to say, on Saturday afternoon Jim 

decided we should go on into Chicago and start Route 66 

then.  However, when we got into downtown Chicago 

there was an event happening with all the streets crowd-

ed.  After sitting in traffic for several hours, the Goldwing 

overheated and would not start for over an hour and half.  

After we finally got started, we only rode south for about 

an hour where we would have stopped when we reached 

the outskirts of Chicago.  On Sunday, we followed Route 

66 to Springfield, Illinois, where we visited the various Lin-

coln Historical Sites.  Jim decided that we needed to make 

time, so we took Interstate 55 to St. Louis where we once 

again rode a portion of the Mother Road.  This pattern was 

repeated most days with us taking some of Route 66 then 

jumping on an interstate.  When we finally reached Los 

Angeles, California, the following Saturday, we wound up 

staying in a less than desirable area, as we have not made 

any reservations.  The next morning, when we went to 

leave, Jim discovered someone had tried to steal his mo-

torcycle during the night.  They attempted to remove the 

ignition.  I had parked in a different section of the under-

ground garage and no attempt had been made to abscond 

with my bike.  I inquired at the hotel front desk to view 

video from their surveillance cameras, only to learn the 

cameras were inoperable.  The police were notified who 

just made a phone report of the incident.  Several phone 

calls were made before reaching a Harley Davidson dealer-

ship that was open on Sunday.  Jim was able to start his 

bike and we made a stop at the Dealership, but they were 

unable to make any repairs.  They suggested he just keep 

riding and have it repaired upon returning home. The orig-

inal plan was for us to follow U.S. 50 back and we only 

rode portion of it, so he could get back. 

Waiting for the bike had overheated. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On the way home in the Sierra Nevada Mountains. 
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Are We a Dying Breed?? 

 

As Membership Enhancement for our Chapter, one of my jobs is to make sure that our members 

are enjoying their Chapter experience and that we are for the most part a happy, healthy, Chap-

ter.  With Chapter G, this is not a difficult task, but the other part of the job is a little more chal-

lenging.  I’m charged with growing the chapter to KEEP it going, and this I find to be a bit more 

difficult.  I am continually approached by members who make statements about the dwindling 

size of the chapter, or that fact that new members are few and far between.  I know we have all 

put thought into these questions, so I am providing a little bit of research.  

As it turns out, motorcycles sales as a whole are dropping in many major markets in the US and 

Europe.  There are many reasons for this decline: Economic factors including higher interest rates, 

inflation, and market instability have made a high-price purchase more risky than before.  But so-

cial and behavioral changes are the ones that might seal the deal for the future of the leisure mo-

torcycle hobby.  Baby boomers have always been big supporters of motorcycling, but this demo-

graphic is now aging out of the market.  The younger folks don’t seem to be hopping on the band-

wagon at a comparable rate which is causing an overall decrease in riders.     Also, younger gener-

ations seem to have different ideas when it comes to fun and entertainment.  You may have no-

ticed how popular computer gaming, social media, and television have become.   Look outside on 

a nice afternoon in the summer and you will see…well, not much.  The younger generation really 

seems to like the air conditioning.  And one more factor that is causing a drop in riders is the ever-

increasing sale of EV and hybrid vehicles.  How many of you first started riding because it took less 

gasoline to run your bike and you could save money going to work?  Well, electric vehicles and 

hybrids can run for less than your motorcycle, and that is providing you actually have to “GO” to 

work, because there are lots of people now who just work from home. 

So what is the answer??  Are we a dying breed?  If we want to keep that from happening we have 

to instill in our children and grandchildren the importance of having actual (flesh and blood) 

friends.  We need to let them know how much fun we have together and how, in some cases, the 

support that we give and get from each other is something that you just can’t get online.  When I 

am questioned about the lifeline of the chapter, I always say, that I don’t know what will happen 

down the road, but I’m gonna ride this wave as far as it will take me.  I hope you’ll grab your 

board and ride along. 
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Welcome to August and the arrival (finally) of the heat and humidity of summer.  But the heat of 
the daytime is nothing like the heat in your exhaust system.  Combine that with the humidity in 
the air, the byproducts of combustion which are basically anhydrous acids, and the fact that a 
motorcycle exhaust system is unprotected metal on the inside, and you have a recipe for rust and 
corrosion.  Our exhaust systems are very well made, but after many years even the best exhaust 
systems will start to show the effects of aging. 

The first place to check is any clamp or fastener.  These places tend to catch and keep the road 
grime which also holds the acid rain that can eat pits into the pipes, even into the chrome plating.  
Next, check around the welds.  By their very nature, the welds are subject to early failure due to 
the energy put into them during the welding process.  This makes the metal in the welded area 
more prone to the effects of oxidation.  And the third place to check is any sharp angle in the 
formed metal fittings and tubing of the exhaust system.  Sharp angles tend to act as stress risers, 
where any force on the metal, be it expansion and contraction from thermal changes, or flexing 
from vibration from the engine or roadway, tend to be focused and lead to cracking.  These 
cracks again tend to attract dirt and moisture. 

If your bike is new or in really fine condition without much rust on the exhaust system, then pre-
vention is easy, mainly consisting of washing and periodic scrubbing followed by some aluminized 
paint around the welds.  If you or the previous owner have been less than diligent in the care of 
the exhaust system, and you find some cracks, there is still hope.  Several products on the market 
can extend the service life of your pipes.  Some are high temperature epoxies.  Others are mixes 
of high temperature polymers and metal dust, like Blue Magic® Quik Steel This product is ap-
plied on warm days above 80 degrees Fahrenheit and is applied directly to the damaged area.  
Liberal applications spread widely over the surrounding surface help to hold the area together.  
After four hours of initial curing, it is time to go for a ride to finish-cure the repair.  The heat in the 
exhaust makes this product stronger. 
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Jerry & Luanne Williams  

KY State/ 

Chapter G Treasurers 

Hi Chapter G, 
 
Congratulations to our winners on Tuesday, July 8, 2025, Chapter Get Together!!  Janice Pack won 
the $10 “Membership” Draw this month.  Carol Redd won 1st place for $28, Donita Nardi won 2nd 
place for $16, and Jerry Williams won 3rd place for $11. 
 
Thank you to all who participated in the July Gathering.    
 
Also, we want to thank Jack Redd. He did a great job selling our 50/30/20 tickets.  If it was not for 
Jack selling tickets this month and our wonderful members/guests purchasing our 50/30/20 tick-
ets, we would not have the opportunity to do the fun events that we do each year. 
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River Valley Riders—Chapter G would like to wish a very  Happy Birthday and a Happy Anniversary to 

our members who are celebrating in the month of August. If you have a birthday or anniversary in 

August that I have missed, please contact me so I can update my roster. 

 

   8/3 John E 

   8/4 Jack R 

   8/6 Windy Q     

   8/8 Joyce Q 

   8/15 John K    8/7 Troy & Wendi R 

           8/17 Ron Hud         8/19 Steve & Angie P 

                       8/18 Steve C                                         8/24 Steve & Babette C 

                                               

    

If you have any information, for anyone who is sick or passed away that needs to be forwarded to 

our Chapter G family, please contact me at: social@chapterg.org.      
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July, wow, it was hot!  Hydration was 

key, be it plentiful fluids, cooling neck 

gaiters, ice packs, and/or excellent 

comfort stops. Our ride in early July to 

Indiana for excellent Mexican at Die-

go’s and then later in July to Camp-

bellsburg KY to Lawson’s Junction, a 

wonderful family restaurant with good 

prices and huge portions!  A few miles 

from Lawson’s we stopped for ice 

cream at Rowlett’s Milkhouse Cream-

ery before heading home and boy, I 

think it was the best ice cream I’ve 

ever had. A family run creamery with 

incredible flavors as well as making 

their own butter and cheese. If you 

like vanilla, their vanilla ice cream won 

a gold medal in 2023! 

As mentioned, really good comfort 

stops were important on both July 

rides and unbeknownst to us, we 

learned we have several “cave” men in 

our group. Beer Cave, that is!  Dave, 

Steve H and Howard “supposedly” 

were checking out the selection, but I 

think they had another goal in mind.  

Many thanks to those who came out in 

the heat and humidity to ride with us 

in July. Special shout-out to Donita, for 

riding “tail” for both of the July rides.  

Our next scheduled ride will be on 

Saturday August 9th to the Swamp-

water Grill and the Antique Mall (if you 

want to browse). Due to the chapter 

meeting being on the 12th, please call 

or text me if you want to sign up for 

the ride and haven’t already done so 

last month at the meeting. Hoping for 

good weather!!! 

We do have several rides that need to 

be rescheduled, so will get that infor-

mation out as soon as possible.  

 

 

We are excited to attend the Blast and 

participate in the guided rides. The 

State events give us the treat/

opportunity to just enjoy following 

along in a ride. Hope to see many of 

you there.  

Looking ahead to September, we have 

a ride to Kim’s Southern Table in Ger-

mantown, KY.  We rode there in the 

early spring and really enjoyed the 

food. Should be a nice ride too. We 

will have the info at the August & Sep-

tember meetings for sign-up. It should 

also be on the web before the 

meeting. 
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Jerry Williams  

After riding in a ferocious windstorm in Nebras-

ka on our way to Rapid City, South Dakota.  We 

felt like the trike was more difficult to handle 

than the motorcycles that we had owned in the 

past.  We found the somewhat logical answer 

via Copilot: 

Riding in a windstorm can be quite challenging, 

regardless of the type of vehicle. However, there 

are some differences between a 2-wheel motor-

cycle and a trike that might make one easier to 

handle than the other in such conditions. 

A 2-wheel motorcycle is generally more agile 

and can be easier to maneuver quickly. Howev-

er, it is also more susceptible to being pushed 

around by strong winds due to its lighter weight 

and smaller contact area with the ground. This 

can make it more difficult to maintain stability 

and control in a windstorm. 

On the other hand, a trike, with its three wheels, 

offers greater stability and a larger contact area 

with the ground. This can make it less likely to 

be pushed around by the wind, providing a more 

stable ride. However, trikes are typically less ag-

ile and harder to maneuver quickly compared to 

2-wheel motorcycles. 

In summary, while a trike might offer more sta-

bility in a windstorm, a 2-wheel motorcycle 

could be easier to maneuver. The choice ulti-

mately depends on the rider's comfort and ex-

perience with each type of vehicle. Stay safe and 

ride carefully! 
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RVR Events 

Hello River Valley Riders.  The annual Y’all’s game was a whole lot of fun.  We had 18 members in 

attendance and our seats behind home plate gave us a great view of the game.   As with most 

nights lately, it was warm, but we had a small breeze blowing and our seats were in the shade, so 

it was a nice evening with friends.  The Y’all’s didn’t have a great night, but I can’t remember a 

game that we’ve been to yet that they actually won.    But there were fireworks; win or lose.  As I 

was saying my goodbyes at the end of the game, I laid down the statement,” Well, we lose some 

and we lose some”,  and a very profound statement came back to me from a very wise member 

(some of you might even call him a wise guy).  He said,” We never lose when we’re together”.   

Those words hit deep, and I had to smile.  We all know it’s true, and it would make our lives 

brighter if we just remembered that all the time. 

Next month (September) will be our end of summer picnic.  It’s so hard to believe that another 

year is quickly passing by.  The theme this year will be Celebration, so please sign up and prepare 

your party face!  It’s gonna be a real good time! 
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Rick & Leah Cridlin 

Camping Coordinators 

We have been talking about our end of year campout all year.  Next month it will finally be here, 

September 19-21.  Some are going out on Thursday night the 18th. 

On Friday night we will have our traditional Chili dinner.  There will be a sign-up sheet at the August 

gathering for contributions to dinner.  We'll also have a campers breakfast on Saturday morning.   

Everyone is welcome to join us for the Chili dinner on Friday night.  You are also welcome to join us 

for breakfast....if ya wanna get up and head that way.  We'd love to have you. 

 I have been learning about a lot of campgrounds in KY over the past year.  We are looking forward 

to making some fun reservations for next year.  A lot of the state campgrounds have been closed 

because of the rain and storms this year.  They can't seem to recover from the damage. 

Remember there are still some camping spots available for the KY Blast at General Butler. Make 

sure you get your reservations made it you haven't. 

There is still plenty of camping time.  Let's just hope the weather let's us enjoy some additional 

camping time. 
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BIKE NIGHT—Every Thursday at Hooters, 

Houston Rd., Florence. 

August 2025 
Ice cream rides every Wednesday, 6th, 13th, 20th,  

27th. 

• 6th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. Come 

early to eat before Bingo! 

• 9th — Lunch Ride— Swampwater Grill then Lunk-

en Craft-Antique Mall, Cincinnati, OH 

• 12th—Chapter Get-together Gathering—

American Legion Post 4, US 42, Florence, KY. So-

cial Gathering 6pm , bring your own dinner. 

• 13th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Richwood, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 14th-16th—KRR State Event—The Blast—General 

Butler State Park. Click here for information. 

• 20th — Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Hebron, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo. 

• 23rd — Lunch Ride— Our Best Restaurant 

• 26th—Coordinator’s Meeting— TBD, Eat at 6pm. 

Meet at 7pm. 

• 27th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

September 2025 
Ice cream rides every Wednesday, 3rd, 10th, 17th, and 

24th. 

• 3rd— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Richwood, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 8th — Chapter Get-together Gathering—

American Legion Post 4, US 42, Florence, KY. So-

cial Gathering 6pm , bring your own dinner. 

• 10th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Hebron, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 13th—Lunch Ride— Kim’s Southern Table, Ger-

mantown, KY 

• 17th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 18th—20th—RVR End of Year Campout, Big Bone 

Lick State Park. 

• 20th—RVR Family Picnic—Big Bone Lick 

Campground Site #4. More info to come. 

• 24th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Richwood, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 30th—Coordinator’s Meeting— TBD, Eat at 6pm. 

Meet at 7pm. 

October 2025 
• 1st — Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Hebron, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo. 

• 8th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. Come 

early to eat before Bingo! 

• 11th — Lunch Ride— Lakehouse Grill, Clarksville, 

OH 

• 14th—Chapter Get-together Gathering—

American Legion Post 4, US 42, Florence, KY. So-

cial Gathering 6pm , bring your own dinner. 

• 15th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Richwood, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 18th — Lunch Ride— Country Crust Bakery or JR’s 

General Store, Bainbridge, OH 

• 18th—24th—KYRR Fall Ride (Dates are Tentative) 

• 22nd — Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Hebron, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo. 

• 28th—Coordinator’s Meeting— TBD, Eat at 6pm. 

Meet at 7pm. 

• 29th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

 

 

 

 

https://kyroadriders.org/wp-content/uploads/KRR2025BINGO.pdf
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 This newsletter is for our members, if you would like to see anything else in the newsletter, please 

let me know.  

 

If you would like to share a riding story, please submit your article and pictures to me. I’ll add 

them to the newsletter.   

 

Do you have an  item (s) For Sale, why not list it in our newsletter. Just email me the following in-

formation: a picture, price and a description of item (s). Please include your contact information.  

Remember if your item is sold, be sure to let me know so I can remove it from the newsletter. 

 

 

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER : Items/articles for the newsletter must be submitted by the 20th of 

the month.  
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Click here for the latest updates released from John Lazzeroni, JMC Riders Group 

Not a member? Join online here!         Follow JMC Riders on Facebook 

https://jmcorp.com/JMC-Riders-Group_c_25.html
https://jmcorp.com/Memberships_c_34.html
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1183575926540506
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The Traveling Plaque promotes  visitation between chapters. Each chapter has a chance to 

capture the plaque by attending the chapter meeting of the chapter who currently holds the 

plaque.  Points are given at each meeting that your chapter attends. At the end of the year, at 

the KY Blast, the chapter with the most points, is awarded the plaque.  

Check on KY State Calendar for updated information on meetings. 

The plaque will be awarded at the Blast.
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Chapter A—Louisville 

Meets the 2nd Saturday 
Roosters, 10430 Shelbyville Road #7 
Louisville, KY 40065 
Eat at 11:00 am—Meet at 12:00pm 

 

Chapter C—Lexington 

Meets the 3rd Saturday 
Roosters, 2640 Richmond Rd. 
Lexington, KY 40509 
Eat at 11:00am—Meet at 12:00pm 

 

Chapter G — Northern KY 

Meets 2nd Tuesday  
American Legion Post 4 
8385 US Hwy 42 
Florence, KY 41042 
6:00pm Bring  your own dinner to eat and social-
ize—Meet at 7:00pm 

 

Chapter K—Henderson 

Meets 1st Saturday 
Echo Lanes 
1698 Second St. 
Henderson, KY 42420 
Meet at 12:30am (CT)— Eat at 1:00pm (CT) 

 

Chapter S — Elizabethtown 

Meets 1st or 2nd Sunday (check State Calendar) 
Shoney’s 
1046 Executive Dr. 
Elizabethtown, KY 42701 
Eat at 4:00pm—Meet at 5:00pm 

 

Chapter T — Paintsville 

No Longer meets 

 

Chapter Y—Mayfield 

Meets 1st Thursday 
Majestic Family Restaurant 
700 S 6th St 
Mayfield, KY 42066 
Eat at 6:00pm—Meet 7:00 (CT) 

https://kyroadriders.org/traveling-plaque/
https://chaptera.org/
http://www.kybluegrasswings.org/
http://www.chapterg.org/page2.html
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2735458413238794
https://www.facebook.com/groups/213677512002198
https://www.kyroadriders.org/events-calendar/
https://www.facebook.com/Gwrra-Chapter-KY-T-Big-Sandy-Wings-128027183940433
https://www.facebook.com/groups/chapterygwrra
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Looking for a Road Course, you can sign-up on their website. Here’s the link. 
 
Be sure to check out their website for updated information. 
RPM Academy 
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2025 Blast—August 14th—16th  - 

General Butler State Park. 

Theme is “Riding, Rocking and 

Rolling”. Everyone is welcome 

and all motorcycle types are 

welcome! 

A block of rooms has been re-

served at the lodge. Call 866-462

-8853 for reservations and ask 

for Block 6977 Kentucky Road 

Riders. Must be made by July 13, 

2025. Rates: 8/13—8/14 

$139.95 per night; 8/15—8/16 

$154.94 per night. 

Other room types and cottages 

are available. Contact Leah Crid-

lin for rates. 

Camping reservations can be 

made at: Reserve America. 

Chapter G has reserved Spots 

50, 46, 48 & 67 at this time. 

Click here for Registration Form. 

State Ride—TBD—October 

around the 18th.  Bruce Hensley 

will lead a ride that will travel 

through each Chapter.  You can 

participate in all or part of this 

ride.  More information to come. 

SAVE THE DATE! 

KY State Annual Meeting (name 

to come) January 30th &  31st! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://rpm-academy.square.site/
https://rpmacademy.net/
https://www.reserveamerica.com/
https://kyroadriders.org/wp-content/uploads/2025-Blast-Registration-Form.pdf
https://rpmacademy.net/
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 COY AND IOY RAFFLE FOR 2025 

This year’s the raffle is for a 22” Blackstone griddle. The 

tickets are $2.00 each and can  be purchase them from our 

COY, Jerry and Luanne Williams or our IOY, Gary Heil. 

Bernie is currently with Tim and Jayne Ellen Mourning of Chapter 
C.  Check kyroadrider.org to see when Bernie will be available. 

Scruff is currently with Jim Springate of Chapter C. Check 
kyroadrider.org to see when Scruff will be available. 
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New & Ready to Order—River Valley Riders—KyG Jackets!  Please note that the  

2X and 3X are $3.00 more. 

STORE LINK 

 

https://kcgrvr.itemorder.com/shop/sale/
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Welcome to the River Valley Riders Gear Store.  Looking for a new shirt or a hat, all you have to do is 

click on the Store link and order your gear.   

STORE LINK 

https://kcgrvr.itemorder.com/shop/sale/
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Honda Goldwing 2002, 1800cc, 96128 miles, - $5500.00 

Illusion Red, excellent condition, serviced ready to ride.   

Contact Charlie Hobbs—859-802-6931 

New front tire at 94891 miles, replaced hydraulic fluids at same service.  rear tire at 84845 miles 

(service papers with bike).   

Lots of chrome, hand guards, mounted GPS, CB, highway pegs, belly pan, Honda service Manuel, 2 

half covers, dust cover, front tie down strap.   

I would not hesitate to take this bike on a cross country trip.  

If wanted a spare rear end assembly from a trike conversion. 
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2010 Goldwing Motorcycle  

Blue Book Value is $11,500, but I will accept any reasonable offer.   

Comfort Audio ABS and airbag.  Excellent condition.   

19,900 miles.  Garage kept every day.   

Must see to appreciate.   

If interested, contact Tom (Luanne's brother).  

 Phone number: (513) 236-7242 (text or call).  
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You can find us on the web at:  

chapterg.org 

Be sure to follow our Facebook page. 

River Valley Riders—KyG 

http://chapterg.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RVR.Kyg
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Here are 25 astonishing facts that are hard to believe, spanning various topics 

from nature to history and human behavior. 

 

 The shortest commercial flight in the world lasts just 57 seconds between two Scottish islands, 

Westray and Papa Westray.  

 Elephants can "hear" with their feet, detecting distant sounds through vibrations in the 

ground.  

 Shakespeare’s parents and children were likely illiterate, despite his literary fame.  

 A group of flamingos is called a "flamboyance".  

 Bananas are berries, but strawberries are not.  

 Honey never spoils; archaeologists have found pots of honey in ancient Egyptian tombs that 

are over 3,000 years old and still edible.  

 Octopuses have three hearts and blue blood.  

 A day on Venus is longer than a year on Venus due to its slow rotation.  

 The inventor of the Pringles can is buried in one.  

 Cows have best friends and can become stressed when separated from them.  

 Wombat poop is cube-shaped, which prevents it from rolling away.  

 A jiffy is an actual unit of time; it’s 1/100th of a second.  

 The world's largest desert is Antarctica.  

 Scotland's national animal is the unicorn.  

 A shrimp's heart is located in its head.  

 The Eiffel Tower can be 15 cm taller during the summer due to thermal expansion of the met-

al.  

 There are more stars in the universe than grains of sand on all the Earth's beaches.  

 A single strand of spaghetti is called a "spaghetto".  

 Humans share 50% of their DNA with bananas.  

 The longest time between two twins being born is 87 days.  

 A group of pugs is called a "grumble".  

 The inventor of the Frisbee was turned into a Frisbee after he died.  

  A cloud can weigh over a million pounds.  

 The heart of a blue whale is so large that a human can swim through its arteries.  

 The world's oldest known "your mom" joke is 3,500 years old.  
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Renew your membership here! 

https://jmcorp.com/Memberships_c_34.html
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You can also get the form on the KY Rider Website. 

https://kyroadriders.org/wp-content/uploads/KRR2025BINGO.pdf
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State Directors 

Rick & Leah Cridlin kyroadriderdirector@gmail.com 

Assistant State Directors 

Dan & Rita Bondurant 

 

assistant_dirctor@kyroadrider.org 

Ride Coordinators 

Bruce & Kathy Hensley 

 

ride_coordinator@kyroadriders.org 

Educators 

Rick & Kim Artmayer 

 

ky.de.educator@gmail.com 

Treasurers 

Jerry & Luanne Williams 

 

treasurer@kyroadriders.org 

Membership Enhancement 

Program Coordinators 

Dean & Lora Miller/Miles Justice 

 

 

mepc@kyroadriders.org 

2024 Couple of the Year 

Jim & Kay Bryan 

 

coy@kyroadriders.org 

2024 Individual of the Year 

Ron Harper 

 

ioy@kyroadriders.org 

Pins & Patches 

John Keiter 

 

Pins_patches@kyroadriders.org 

Vendor Coordinators 

Ray & Kathy Conrad 

 

rconrad@wkybb.net 

Newsletter Editor 

Donita Nardi 

 

Newsletter_editor@kyroadriders.org 

Webmasters 

Roger & Karen Early 

 

webmaster@kyroadrider.org 

Motorist Awareness 

Open Position 

 

KENTUCKY STATE TEAM 

JMC RIDERS TEAM 

President 

John Lazzeroni 

 

 


